
 

6 August 2019 

 

The Hon. Deputy President Sams AM 

Fair Work Commission  

80 William Street 

East Sydney NSW 2011 

 

By email: chambers.sams.dp@fwc.gov.au   

 

Dear Deputy President,  

 

Re.  AM2018/10 Gas Industry Award 2010 – Meal Breaks 

 

We refer to the above matter and a decision ([2019] FWCFB 4559) (Decision) issued by the Fair 

Work Commission (Commission) on 17 July 2019. 

 

At paragraph [47] of the Decision, interested parties were directed to file submissions about the 

provision proposed by the Commission at paragraph [45] of the Decision by 4pm on 7 August 

2019. 

 

We write to advise that the Australian Industry Group has considered the proposed provision and 

does not seek to make submissions about it. We may, however, seek to respond to any 

submissions filed by other interested parties by filing a submission in reply, as contemplated by 

the second direction at paragraph [47] of the Decision. 

 

Yours sincerely,  

 
Ruchi Bhatt 

Senior Adviser – Workplace Relations Policy 

 


